Woodville United Methodist Church
SEPTEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER

201 West First Street Woodville, Ohio Phone: 419-849-2400 Email: office@woodvilleumc.net Website: woodvilleume.net
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WoodvilleUme/

CHURCH INFO
ERMON TITLE First Reading Second

Sep 1 Take Rest In the Lord Genesis 2: 1 -3 Luke6:1-11
Sep 8§ Jonah 1 Jonah 1: 1-6 Jonah 1: 7 - 17
Sep 15 Jonah2 Jonah 2:1-4 Jonah 2: 5 - 10
Sep 22 Jonah 3 Jonah3:1-5 Jonah 3: 6 - 10
Sep 29 Jonah 4 Jonah 4:1-4 Jonah 4; 5 - 10
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ALTAR FLOWERS USHERS
Sep 1 Open Deb Grove
Sep 8 Charles Dibert and Betty Marlow CandyShaw
Sep 15 Chad and Linda Bringman Bill Busdiecker
Sep 22 Kermit and Jan Cook Clair Heise
Sep 29 Open

LI IST ACOLYTES ALTAR AID
Sep 1 Jackie Horvath Nick & Nate Horvath Shari Reineck
Sep 8 Jen Pleasnick Addie Pleasnick & Andersyn Cummings
Sep 15 Kay Nickelsen Camden Winkler & Nick Horvath
Sep 22 Kelly O’Connor Kaylin Day & Macie Grove
Sep 29  Steve Pleasnick Michael Seegar & Camden Winkler

GIVING ATTENDANCE

Aug 4 $2111.96 56
Aug 11 $1348.96 61
Aug 18 $1832.26 58

Aug 25 $590 50



NEWS & NOTES

D { E PR T: The plans for the project are
moving along nicely. The application for the State building permit has been submitted and
should be approved within a few weeks. The next step is for the Village to demolish the old
garage that is adjacent to the Food Pantry. The Village is hopeful that the old garage can be
demolished by the end of September. Once the site is cleared and the building permit has been
received, we should be in a position to line up a contractor and start construction on the new
garage

SEPTEMBER IS NATIONAL HUNGER MONTH: Please take advantage of this excellent
opportunity for your congregation to lift up the plight of hunger in your community and take

action to end hunger in the USA. Make this September a time for your congregation to stand
together against hunger, joining with the Society of St. Andrew to ensure that each person in
this country has healthy, nourishing food to eat. Your prayers, your actions, and your financial
gifts make this ministry possible -- your partnership is so important to us! Together we offer
health and hope in Christ’s name!

Yours in Christ,

Chestey R. Uohden

Director of Church Relations Society of St. Andrew

LITTLE FREE LIBRARY: Please take a moment to visit the Little Free Library that has been
installed in the flower garden along the east side of the sanctuary. Thank you to Mike O'Connor
who donated the materials and built the library as well as those who donated books. If you see a
book that you want to read, feel free to take it. Done reading a book and want to share it with
others? Feel free to place it in the library for someone else to enjoy. Help spread the news and
tell all your friends about this wonderful library!

Addison Pleasnick

RALLY DAY BREAKFAST CHURCH: For Rally day this year (September 8th). We will be
having Church and breakfast together in the Fellowship Hall. The service/meal will start at
10:30 am in the Fellowship Hall. We will have great music with our normal musicians, Carolyn
Gardner, Darin Edin, and special guest Emma Frisch. We will have more than music with
scripture, a message, and communion together. Please plan on attending on September 8th.
Bring a friend to join the fun!



LAY SERVANT TRAINING:
November 15-16

Lay Servants serve the local church or charge in any way in which their witness, leadership, or
service inspire other laity and clergy partners to a deeper commitment to Christ and more
effective discipleship. There are a broad range of mission and ministry opportunities for lay
people in the UMC! Courses being offered this fall:
e Basic Lay Servant | This course will equip participants to better lead and serve with
others, not only in the church but also in the community and throughout the world.

¢ From Your Heart to Theirs | Participants will leamn to find a story, use the hymnal, and
move from communication on paper to beyond the paper.

e Lay Pastoral Care | This course offers insights into the lifespan and the dynamics of
contemporary life to help church leaders reach out with God's love and care to others.

e Leading In Prayer | This course on praying in public will help the participants grow in
confidence and skill in prayer, both public and personal.

FROM PK’S DESK:

2 Timothy 3: 14 - 16:

14 But as for you, continue in what you have learned and firmly believed, knowing from whom you
learned it, 15 and how from childhood you have known the sacred writings that are able to instruct you
for salvation through faith in Christ Jesus. 16 All scripture is inspired by God and is useful for teaching,
for reproof, for correction, and for training in righteousness, 17 so that everyone who belongs to God
may be proficient, equipped for every good work.

Paul’s message to Timothy here is telling Timothy to always be in a mindset of learning and to be
looking for the opportunity to learn. I want to note one word from this part of the letter. “Reproof” Paul
called Timothy to not only be learning but to also be reflecting on his life and to use the scripture as the
standard to which we should hold ourselves to.

I will be honest I am not a person that wakes up at the crack of dawn, and I know how much “fun” it is
to try to get kids ready in the moming. However, it is important to humbly admit that we are children of
God no matter what age we are. We are called to be in constant learning about God as God reveals
Godself to us. We have a great opportunity every week to learn, to be in fellowship, and to also be an
example to the younger members of our congregation to participate in Sunday School classes. I pray
that if you or your children are not attending our Sunday School class that you are finding other ways

to be in learning and fellowship with our believers in your life. I also ask that you pray for our Sunday
School teachers as they sacrifice personal time to prepare their lessons, and you pray for the
conversations that are had in our Sunday School rooms.



OUR YOUTH AND 4-H: Genesis 1:24-26 reminds us that God has placed the care of the
world and his creatures in our hands. 24 And God said, "Let the earth bring forth living
creatures of every kind: cattle and creeping things and wild animals of the earth of every kind."
And it was so. 25 God made the wild animals of the earth of every kind, and the cattle of every
kind, and everything that creeps upon the ground of every kind. And God saw that it was good.
26 Then God said, "Let us make humankind in our image, according to our likeness; and let
them have dominion over the fish of the sea, and over the birds of the air, and over the cattle,
and overall the wild animals of the earth, and over every creeping thing that creeps upon the
earth.”

We have many young members of our youth at Woodville United Methodist Church that
do this through an organization called 4-H. Cameron, Kaylin, and Noah Day; Dillion and Lucy
Fulweber; and Austin and Braden Reardon worked hard throughout the year caring for all types
of livestock from goats, sheep, pigs, rabbits, chickens, and pheasants they provide for the
animals daily needs. They then take the animals to the county fair to be judged on everything
from the animal's appearance to showmanship. They are judged on how they care for the
animals too. Cam took second place at the fair this year. Noah took first place on his market
lamb and third place on his market chickens. Dillion took 4th place with his market pen of
rabbits and 5th place in both his market pen of chickens and his poultry showmanship. Austin
took 2nd place in his breed of rabbits. Braden is looking forward to hopefully showing his
ringneck pheasants off at next year's fair. I want to congratulate all of our youth in their
dedication to taking care of God’s creatures and showing us what it takes to be committed!

May God bless
Malthew Reardon

FAMILY MINISTRIES FALL CELEBRATION: With fall right around the corner, the

family ministry would like to invite our church family to enjoy an afternoon together. The
celebration will take place on Sept 7, 2019 from 4:00-7:00 at The Reardons 1323 E Main St.
Woodville. Yard games, main dish, and dessert will be provided. Please bring a dish to share
and your own beverage. Please RSVP if you would like to help with food. Last-minute guests
are always welcomed and encouraged. Bring a friend to join in the fun!

DIRECTORY INFORMATION NEEDED: Even if you do not choose to have your photo

included, we would appreciate it if you would allow us to include your information in the roster
section. For ALL people including those already photographed, we need the form below filled
out and returned to the church office. Forms are available on the table by the ramp exist and in
the narthex. Please return filled out forms to the office or place in the offering plate. Thank You!

H Y SCHOOL NEW : With changing times the church must adapt, we

are trying a new approach to High School Sunday. HS parents will be receiving an email soon.
We will be providing opportunities to serve, and fellowship outside of 9 am Sunday Mornings.
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RALLY DAY
BREAKFAST CHURCH

FOR RALLY DAY THIS YEAR (SEPTEMBER 8TH)
WE WILL BE HAVING CHURCH AND BREAKFAST
TOGETHER IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL. THE
| SERVICE/MEAL WILL START AT 10:30am IN THE

FELLOWSHIP HALL. WE WILL HAVE GREAT
MUSIC WITH OUR NORMAL MUSICIANS,
CAROLYN GARDNER, DARIN EDIN, AND SPECTAL
GUEST EMMA FRISCH. WE WILL HAVE MORE
THAN MUSIC WITH SCRIPTURE, A MESSAGE,
AND COMMUNION TOGETHER. PLEASE PLAN ON
ATTENDING, ON SEPTEMBER 8TH AND PLEASE
BRING A FRIEND.



